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Dear friends, 

As you are receiving this month’s newsletter, we are 
just on the cusp of another new year. We began this 
process of welcoming the New Year at the beginning 
of the previous Hebrew month of Elul, and we 
ratcheted into high gear with Selichot. 

This ceremony, which always falls on the Saturday 
just prior to Rosh Hashanah (provided said Saturday 
occurs more than one day before the holiday — hence 
the 8-day separation this year when Selichot fell on 
September 1), is our formal introduction to the Days  

of Awe: our Torahs’ mantels are switched to white to symbolize the purity 
of this season, we change our nusach (the ritual melody of our prayers) to 
the familiar High Holy Day melodies, and we begin to say the vidui, the 
prayers of repentance and confession that account for our sins. Most       
importantly, we begin to say words of Selichot, words of pardon, asking 
forgiveness of God for times that we have missed the mark in the past 
year.   

But the message of the High Holy Days that is necessary to keep in mind, 
as we begin to ask forgiveness from the Divine for the time we have not 
lived up to our best selves, is that the true work of t’shuvah, repentance, is 
not between us and God, but between us and our fellow people.  We are 
taught that the work on Yom Kippur is not complete unless we are forgiven 
by those people we have wronged, and so, as we begin this season of      
repentence, we look to God and we look to each other to say we are sorry 
and to ask forgiveness. 

It is through this process of forgiveness, repentance, and introspection that 
we can truly enter this New Year and make it is shanah tovah u’metukah,   
a sweet and good New Year. 

 
Shanah tovah, 

Rabbi Jordan 

 
  

Rabbinic Reflections 

CDT Business Operating Hours  

Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

Friday  9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

 

Friday Services               7:30 PM   
 

Saturday Torah Study                     
Will resume after the High Holy Days 
 

CDT Office Closed  
September 3                Labor Day                 

        
September 10-11Rosh Hashanah 
 
September 19   Yom Kippur 
 
September 17          Sukkot 
 
September 24   Simchat Torah 



 

 

CDT was in full swing in August with many activities and events, including one  

action-packed ‘Big Weekend at CDT’ mid-month. I personally felt very inspired by 

seeing so many of you in and around the synagogue for FIVE (that’s right, FIVE) 

outstanding programs in just a single weekend August 17-19.  
 

We welcomed the Sabbath with a special Camp Shabbat service led by Rabbi Jordan 

and Mike Zuspan, with musical accompaniment by our very own Jared Skyer on the 

guitar and Jenna Kirschner on the bongos! We always enjoy Shabbat services, but 

this one was just a bit more special to Wendy and me. Our daughter Ellie joined 

many of our other CDT summer camp kids in sharing with the congregation a little 

about her camp experience and why attending Jewish summer camp is important to her. The service was 

held outside, and by the end we had light from the ‘campfire’ and stars illuminating the service and our 

s’mores-filled oneg that followed. We were thrilled to have many new CDT families join us for this    

special program to kick off their CDT experience in such as unique way!    
 

The next morning, Benjamin Spolan rocked his first aliyah and read beautifully from the Torah upon     

becoming a bar mitzvah. We hardly caught our breath before an amazing group of congregants came    

together to celebrate our one-year anniversary with Rabbi Jordan. Jodi and Chris Rosa completely outdid 

themselves as our hosts and masters in the kitchen and on the grill. The night was filled with good eats, 

laughter, stories, and conversation. By many accounts, it was simply a perfect evening to celebrate such   

a milestone for our synagogue. I don’t think I would be breaking any secrets to let you know Jodi is     

already working on ideas and a new menu for a future event.  
 

By Sunday morning, we were frankly just getting started. Our doors opened wide early in the morning as 

we kicked off a new year of CDT’s Religious School with Sneak-a-Peek. Molly Peled and our teachers 

and madrichim were busy making sure every student knew where to go and every parent was well         

informed about the upcoming school year. The energy that filled the classrooms, hallways, social hall —  

pretty much the entire building — was contagious. We concluded the weekend with the CDTTY Family 

Game Night. Jared Skyer and the entire CDTTY board led a great family event.   
 

Indeed, the weekend was a bit hectic ,and by Sunday night I was in bed by 9pm. However, when I had 

time on Monday to reflect on those few days, it occurred to me that this is exactly what synagogue life at 

CDT is all about, and I can’t wait until we do it all over again!  
  

I look forward to seeing you in the upcoming weeks as we celebrate the High Holy Days together as one 

CDT community to begin the year 5779. May the new year be a sweet one for you and your family. 

 

L‘Shana Tovah, 

 

Dan 
 
Daniel Rosen, President   
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President’s Message 



 

 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 
Shalom Chaveirim – Shalom Friends, 
 

I hope you and your family are well. As you are reading this, the High Holy Days are almost upon us. I 

am looking forward to praying with you, as together we observe our Holy Days. From Rosh Hashanah, 

the Jewish New Year, to Yom Kippur, the Day of Atonement, falls the Aseret Y’mei T’shuvah, the Ten 

Days of Repentance. It is during these days that, as tradition teaches, we are to strive in earnest to do 

T’shuvah – to repent. While we should always repent when we make mistakes, T’shuvah takes on much 

greater significance during the Aseret Y’mei T’shuvah. Though we do not believe in an actual Book of 

Life, our imagination has given substance to the idea that our fate is decided by the writing of our names, 

by God, in either the Book of Life or Death. According to one tradition, there are actually three books. 

The obviously righteous and wicked are inscribed in the appropriate book, but all the rest – those in the 

middle – are designated as beinonim (in between). According to contemporary tradition, we are all to 

consider ourselves beinonim. It is believed that during the days between Rosh Hashanah and Yom     

Kippur, the fate of the beinonim can be influenced by how one behaves. During this period of time,  

many Jews pay careful attention to avoid gossip, to be helpful, and to give charity. Others will make   

sure to reach out to those they have may have wronged and make amends as well as ask for forgiveness.  
 

Whether or not you believe that you can influence your fate by your behavior – and there justifiably   

continues to be passionate debate regarding that subject, I think that there is a lesson to be learned as       

it comes to considering ourselves “in between”. Most of us find ourselves guilty of having missed the 

mark in so many ways throughout the year. At times, some of us have not been good friends, good      

parents, loving spouses, honest, charitable, accepting . . . and the list goes on. But, our failures as         

human beings do not completely define us. We remain in between, always with the potential to be     

more righteous – that is, better.  
 

And so it is with this mindset that I hope you can enter the High Holy Day season. As we each strive     

to acknowledge our own “in-between-ness”, may we be strengthened and encouraged to accept that our  

failures don’t define us and that there is always a chance to change for the better. 
 

L’Shanah tovah tikateivu v’tikateim – May you be written and sealed for a good year, 
 

Mike Zuspan 

Cantorial Soloist  
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Parents Ashely & Tyler Chenault and Siblings Khalia and Micah  

on the birth of  
 

ELLAH SOFIA 

August 23, 2018 



 

 

Even though the deadline has passed, there is still space on the trip. 

Register now! 

To view the details and to register, visit:  https://arzaworld.com/dor-tamid-2019.aspx  

This is an exceptional opportunity to explore Israel with Rabbi Jordan and fellow congregants. If you would 

like to discuss questions or any hesitations with Rabbi Jordan, please contact him at Rabbi@dortamid.com.  
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We are off to a great start! 
 

Those who were able to come to Sneak-a-Peek saw that we had over 300 people in the Temple;       
a great feeling that filled my heart. 
 

Seeing you all after the long summer reminded me of why I love my job.  

 
This year I am excited to say that, as of August 24th, we have 21 new students. What an amazing  
feeling! I couldn’t be more excited that you are now a part of CDT. 
 

I want to take this opportunity to thank some very special people, without whom I couldn’t       
have started the year with such a success.  
 

First, to our President, Dan Rosen, and to our Immediate Past President, Rob Lederman. They      
have been my ongoing support from the very first day I started working at CDT. They are the   
most devoted people I have ever met. Without their hard work and support, the school wouldn’t 
look like it does today. 
  

A huge thank you also goes to Rabbi Jordan and Penny Blitzer, VP of Education. Thank you for     
always being there for me and your willingness to help and advise in any way possible.  
 

Also, a huge thank you goes out to the members of the Education Committee who have put in   
many hours of planning this new year with me and are always willing to volunteer when needed. 
 

Hopefully you all heard the best news yet. Stacey Jahanfar has been working as the Religious 
School Assistant since July. We have been working endless hours together but enjoying every     
minute of it. I hope that continues for years to come. Thank you Stacey from the bottom of my 
heart. 
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Education Director’s Message 



 

 

As an Israeli, almost every day I need to justify to myself why I’m not living in Israel. Standing       
in  the sanctuary during our first ‘Shira’ session and listening to over 300 CDT congregants sing  
Hatikva together brought me to tears. It gave me strength. I truly feel that I am on a mission for 
my country by educating our children about Judaism, Israel, and the Hebrew language.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And on that note . . . 
 

I wish each and every one of you a Shanah Tovah — a Happy New Year filled with happiness     
and health.  
 

Here is to a great 5779! 
 

 שנה טובה 
   

Molly 
 

Molly Peled 
Director of Education 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P
a

g
e

 6
  
  
V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 S

e
p
te

m
b

e
r 

2
0
1

8
 

Education Director’s Message (cont.) 
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As this New Year begins, we are reminded in our liturgy about how “good deeds” can make God’s light shine 
more favorably upon us. CDT’s Social Action Committee dedicates itself to the ideals of “tikkun olam” –   
making the world a better place/repairing the world throughout our year. Throughout the past few years, 
under the direction of Lesley Radov, we have maintained the Gan Tamid Garden, which provides fresh       
vegetables and fruits for local food coops. Last year we prepared food and served it at the Zaban Shelter  
seven times between October and April. We collected food through our Homes Against Hunger program  
and lobby food collections to benefit the Atlanta Community Food Bank and Jewish Family & Career Services.  
We held a coat drive for winter clothes for the benefit of the North Fulton Community Charities, as well as  
collected supplies for the victims of Hurricane Harvey. Annually, we support and march in the Pride Parade 
along with other Jewish institutions under the “umbrella” of SOJOURN (Atlanta’s Jewish Diversity Organiza-
tion) and participate in raising money for the Hunger Walk. 
 

This year, here a few of the projects we will be undertaking with your help and generosity: 
 

 Collect coats (gently used or new) for the Coat Drive, benefitting the Zaban Couples Shelter and      
North Fulton Community Charities through October 15th, 2018 

 

 Walk in the Light the Night Walk on October 6, 2018 at 5:30 benefitting the Leukemia and                 
Lymphoma Society 

 

 March along with SOJOURN, as their own Rabbi Lesser is the grand marshal of the Pride Parade            
in Atlanta on October 14, 2018 

 

 Collect food from your home or via drop offs at CDT for Homes Against Hunger 
 

 Prepare and serve food at the Zaban Couples Shelter on specific dated October through April 
 

 Bag “rice and beans” for the hungry 
 

 Make blankets for the patients at Cancer Centers of America 
 

I’d like to extend special thank you to Bonnie Harvey and Lesley Radov for maintaining the Gan Tamid over 
the past several months. 
 

We can all make a difference, one at a time or as a community of caring. I would love to see more congre-
gants involved in our committee and with our projects. Please email me at socialaction@dortamid.com if 
you have any questions, suggestions or want to help. 
 

A very Happy and Healthy New Year to you and yours, 
 

Jackie Berger 
Social Action Chair 

Social Action 

Condolences 

May their memories be for a blessing. 

Anita Walters and Family, on the passing of  Anita’s cousin,                  

Hilard Bennett Shaw, August 5, 2018 

Fred Segal and Family, on the passing of  Fred’s aunt, 

Jean Weisberg, August 6, 2018 

Peter de Graaff  and Family, on the passing of  Peter’s mother,                     

Judith Greenspan, August 7, 2018 

mailto:socialaction@dortamid.com


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Many thanks —   תודה רבה

 General Fund 

 Alan & Shelly Pomerance  

  — in memory of Sydelle Mirrer 

 Bunny & Charles Rosenberg  

  — in memory of Ben Rosenberg 

 Tom & Beverly Mahone  

  — in memory of Bill Obolsky 

 Michele Hochheiser & Melissa Silverman  

  — in honor of the naming of Paige Reagan Hochheiser 

 Social Action Fund 

  Steve & Jodi Wolfe 
 

 Caring Committee 

 Leslie Penuel  

  — in memory of Louis Goldsmith 
 

 Gan Tamid (Garden) Fund 

 Judy & Ron Altman  

  — for a speedy recovery to Janet Levy 

 Leslie Radov  

  — in memory of Barney Radov 

 

 Education Fund 

 Debra & Gary Kerr  

  — in memory of Shirley Post and Roy Post 

 Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

 Carrie & Chris Turner  

  — in honor of Rachel becoming a bat mitzvah 

 Jerry and Barbara Ross      

  — in honor of the upcoming wedding of their daughter Sydni        

   and Nathan Smooha 

Donations 

 Yahrzeit Fund 

 Alisa & Brent Beattie  

  — in memory of Milton Rothstein 

 Sam Gurvich  

  — in memory of his father 
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Our talented Suzie Gioia designed our beautiful new logo. Thank you, Suzie, for all          
your time and effort. 
 

Also, welcome Ali Casado, as Trustee, to the Sisterhood Board.  
 

Our August event, Breakfast for Dinner, hosted by Ruthie Cohen and her Sisterhood Social    
Committee, was so enjoyable. How nice it was to catch up after the long summer break . . . all      
40 of us! 
 

On September 16th, we are going to Gibbs Gardens. Please see the flyer below. An RSVP is 
needed, so we know who to meet up with and if you would like to carpool. The cost of entry at the 
group rate is only $16. We plan on having lunch at the Gardens, and you are welcome to purchase 
lunch there or bring your own.  
 

If you've been to Gibbs Gardens, you know how beautiful it is, and, if not, you are in for a treat. 
Either way, come join us. It is a special place of beauty and a perfect place for contemplation and 
reflection, especially for during the days between Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur. 
 

Back by popular demand, the Mah Jongg Fundraiser is coming October 9th! As in the past, this 
event is open to the public. Bring all your Mah Jongg people — the more the merrier, and we’ll 
have a “BAMTASTIC” time. See the flyer for more information. 
 

Please let us know if you have a bridge table and/or a set that you can bring. Note that, like the last 
time, there will not be any lessons that night. I look forward to ‘Mah-jing’ with you. 
 

OPERATION ISAIAH 
Sponsored by Sisterhood Social Action 

 

Congregation Dor Tamid is proud to participate in Operation Isaiah. 
Operation Isaiah is a program that assists the Atlanta Community Food Bank in feeding people in 
need. Please support our Jewish ideals by engaging in Tikkun Olam – repairing the world. Food 
donations will be collected at Yom Kippur Services. 
 

I wish everyone a very Sweet and Happy New Year! 
 
Lisa Danzig 
Sisterhood President 

Sisterhood 

Sisterhood has a new look! 
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Primetimers 

Several years ago, a group of members who were age 55 years old and over met to discuss how they 
could jointly experience a social and cultural outlet within our CDT family. The Primetimers are        
inspired by our love of Dor Tamid, and we strive to provide in-house activities, as well as trips to     
places of interest for our members. The Primetimers has remained a group of vibrant, supportive, and 
dedicated individuals who are delighted to include everyone age 55 years old and over into our group 
— whether you are a long-standing Dor Tamid member or a newcomer; whether you are a single   
member or a couple. We know you will enjoy the wonderful benefits of developing long-lasting friend-
ships. Just come to any of our events, enjoy, get involved, and have fun.              

Thank you to Bonnie Harvey for organizing our first event this year — patriotic music concert at   
Sexton Hall and then going out to dinner afterwards. Our August event, chaired by Ethel Rubenstein, 
included a lunch gathering at Molly B’s Cookhouse, followed by a guided tour of the Mercedes-Benz 
Stadium.   

On Thursday, September 27, at noon, we will be having lunch with Rabbi Jordan in the Sukkah. 
The Rabbi will be grilling hamburgers, hot dogs, and veggie burgers. The cost is $5 per person. Please 
RSVP by Sept. 25 to 770-623-8860 or rwarnick@dortamid.com.   

Mark your calendar for Saturday, October 13 for an 11:00 tour of the Fox Theater with lunch       
following. This event is being chaired by Sherry Nemiroff and Linda Mallin.  More information    
will follow.   

Events for the rest of the year will be : 

December 16—Out to the movies and Chinese Food 

January 12—Sylvia Beard Buford Theatre to listen to The Drifters 

March 10—Sexton Hall to listen to a Celtic Concert and Dinner 

April 18—Cooking and serving at the Zaban Shelter 

May 18—Progressive Dinner 

If you have any questions and/or want to suggest some fun events, please email me at 
moved2ga@bellsouth.net or call 404-668-1135. 

Carol Kovar 
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 Primetimers Tour of Mercedes-Benz Stadium  
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Caring Committee 

At any moment you may find yourself, your family, or your friends in need of a 
helping hand, and the CDT Caring Committee is here for you!  Acts of loving 
kindness are our specialty, and we are here for congregants who may need 
help getting through difficult situations.   
 

The Caring Committee’s ability to help starts with you!  If you or someone you 
know could use some support, please reach out to us and let us know what’s going on. We will work 
closely with Rabbi Jordan and the staff to help us be successful in     providing for the needs of our con-
gregants. Our committee’s goal is to reach out to every congregant who may need us!   
 

If you or someone you know is mourning, undergoing surgery, recovering from an accident or illness, or 
has something going on in your/their life and could use our assistance, please contact the CDT office or 
Rabbi Jordan directly (770-623-8860), or me, as the Caring Committee Chair (678-296-4646), and let us 
know. It’s so important that we, as a congregational community, care for one another.   
 

If you have any questions, or would like to be a part of the Caring Committee please let us know.   

Leslie Fox  
Caring Committee Chair 
678-296-4646 

Shopping is a mitzvah? 

Oh, yes it is, when you ‘Purchase with Purpose’.  

Unable to attend our recent Meat & Mingle, golf tournament, Parents Night 
Out, etc., but still want to support CDT’s ‘fun’draising efforts? Well, this is 
the perfect opportunity for you.   

You shop online, right? You shop on Amazon, right? Well, when you use the 
link below, CDT gets a portion of the sale with no additional cost to you! — 
and CDT is never made aware of your purchases, so no worries there.  

In the months of April and May we received a check for only $50.  It’s hard  
to imagine that, with all the fabulous shoppers out there, we can’t bring in    a 
better revenue stream. It’s painful to think we missed the start-of-school 
shopping, the end-of-summer sales, and all the new clothes and gifts that  
were purchased.  

It takes NOTHING from you but a click on a link to add to our fundraising.    
Won't you try it out?   

Shop at http://smile.amazon.com/ch/58-2490691 and                                                          
Amazon donates to Congregation Dor Tamid.   
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https://smile.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=2DGJUE6A73Z7Q&K=1SBJFJ9W61YFK&M=urn:rtn:msg:20180816183659559634deefbd4f39adb8dff16a50p0na&R=3UOXSPXNSLQBN&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F58-2490691%3Fref_%3Dpe_732550_295151440&H=1T5T5Q3BZGXW21CSHKDFX50DAUSA&r


 

 

Lifelong Learning 
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VIDEO 

https://youtu.be/ANafoNfcc80


 

 

Join Us for  

PLAY TAMID and  

TOT SHABBAT 

For Our Littlest People 
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In the Community 

LIVE FROM NEW YORK:  

National Yiddish Theater Folksbiene Comes to Atlanta 

Celebrate a special performance of Jewish music, laughter, warmth and fun           

honoring Atlanta’s Holocaust Survivors, Sunday Oct. 7 at 1 p.m.    

Eternal Life-Hemshech and the National Yiddish Theatre Folksbiene present   

“Mama’s Loshn Kugel” with translations on screen                                                        

at the Woodruff Arts Center —Rich Theater.  

Proceeds support Holocaust education and restoration of the Memorial to          

the Six Million at Greenwood Cemetery. For tickets and sponsorships, go            

to eternallifehemshech.org or e-mail eternallifehemshech@gmail.com.  
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In the Community 

Come Support CDT’s High Holy Day Cellist 
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2018-19 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

  
 

 
 
 

Executive Committee           Trustees 
President       Dan Rosen      Fundraising/Campaigns  Jodi Rosi 

COO        Fred Green     Ritual           Lisa Oxman 

Finance VP      Art Criden      Membership        Steve Wolfe 

Operations VP     Doug Katz      Trustee-at-Large      Larry Benator 

Education VP     Penny Blitzer     Sisterhood       Lisa Danzig 

Marketing VP     Debra Kerr      Men’s Club       TBD 

Secretary       Jackie Berger 

Presidential Appointee  Rachel Allen 

Past President     Rob Lederman 

Staff   Senior Rabbi        Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
   Cantorial Soloist       Mike Zuspan 

   Education Director        Molly Peled 

   Interim Temple Administrator  Sherry Nemiroff 

   Rabbi’s Assistant and    

          B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator   Ruthanne Warnick 

   Religious School Assistant and 

          Communications Coordinator    Stacey Jahanfar 

   Administrative Support    Denise Jacobs 

   CDTTY Advisor         Sam Latsch 

       

Our associate partner will donate          

a percentage of your order.                

See weekly email for link. 

  Register your Kroger Plus card at  

  krogercommunityrewards.com under 

Congregation Dor Tamid 68907 

 

 

Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more in-
dependent, more creative and social. Though the school 

year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  
 

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  
(ext:1 or 3)  
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